Grand Valley Disc Golf Club Meeting 10/07/2024 (@ 6pm

Present: Levi, Josh, Tim, Emery, Chris, Jessi, Derek W, Landen

- Treasurer Report:

- Landen: $2000.00 approx in both accounts. He has some money to deposit
of $1,00.00ish into the regular account so around $3,000.00.

- Tim is selling all Palisade signs again. GVDGC owes $200.00 for the sign
and we are going to pay the $60.00 to get a new sign with the new logo and QR
code to get added.

- Checks from: Chamber of commerce, Peach Street Distiller and Wine
Country Inn checks to Landen. He has 4 signs that needs to be sold. Happy camper
is interested in one and the Weedery looks to buy a couple or three signed. Triple
Play said they are still in for their sign also. Signs are all $200.00/year/each. As of
now if there is someone that is interested in them we could sell one. If not then we
could get them sold to the Weedery.

Money from the fundraiser for Matchett for the sleeves that Landen will
keep separate. Cash donations of $146.00 plus the $375.00 money that was raised
is for the sleeves only at Matchett only for a total of $521.00 for Matchett sleeve
improvements.

Start an account at Fastenal to get chains

- Update from Meeting with GJPD Officer Arnold Naik, Sgt. Ancell, DC Baker:

- The police are out of resources. They can no longer go clean house or just
get company to clean house. There have to be a number of warnings and allotted
time to give warning. They want us to attend the meetings and they want us to call
every single time there is something that is going on. No matter what it is and how
small or how often. Destruction of property includes damage being done to the
trees or any other items that are part of the park. They can not burn, no loitering,
stealing, drugs, you name it. They want us to call, tell all the disc golfers that you
know that anything that you see and any interaction that you have that happens call
in and make sure to make a report. Report! Report! They need the issues to be
logged but there has to be that to use to get the resources in order to show that it is



needed. Looking to get at maps so that when we make call we can explain to them
what hole/location the issue or matter is at and when.

- Information from/for the city council meeting:

- Levi and Chris went. Just need to take time to make it and go to the
meetings. Even write something down just to read so that we can present the issues
to the city council meeting. Derek has written out something based on the stats that
are being pulled from UDISC. First and third Wednesday of every month. Has 3
min to speak/represent. All it is to talk, there is no response or discussion being
made at the time, just time to let the city council know what is going on.

Derek W. plans to go ahead and continue the Sat tag. We need all people to call
from all groups and matters.

- The Gants:

- Messenger message with Tim, Josh, Levi, Lisa and Joey. Had discussion
that participation is low, what can we do to make things be better? Gants no longer
allowed to use the tax ID with pay it again. At this time our name no longer with
them until they come to meeting and have discussion.

- Last Peaks and Valleys:

- Oct 19, 2024 (@ Palisade @ 9am due to light issues. Regular layout as
parks will not allow any safari holes, but may create some fun things to do. Josh
looking to get Rendezvous Ranch to get added next year. Josh may do it again next
year, not sure. Really nice trophy’s for the over all winners and will be presenting
those at brewery after wards. Possible sack lunch available from the Brewery to
run over there and buy on lunch that is premade so that they don’t have to wait
until food is made. If ace pot does not get hit then should it roll over to next year?
They did not roll over to the next tournament they rolled over to the end
tournament. An AM tournament a tie can be won but a CTP.



- Last Tags:

- Only weekend Tim has is Dec 28, 2024. Otherwise it would have to be
done by someone else. Landen will do last tags Dec 14, 2024.

- First Tags:

- Do first tags and second first tags. January 11, 2025 Tim is off will be able
to run it. Second first tags TBD.

- Dubs:

- low participation on the dubs. Austin is having a hard time. Chris has
volunteered to do the dubs and continue that. Look at getting a change to the
doubles, RIP cards to draw so many cards then can use against the other team
when you choose. Does good to change it up and make it fun and have something
different not just regular rules.

- “Palisade!”:

- Tim not going to do that this year

- Building a GVDGC fund raising committee:

- Why are we waiting for the signs at Watson? Can make new signs for
$260.00. We owe signs to Kiln Coffee.

Jessi will think about becoming involved and helping managing fund raising.
Discuss with Amanda and Michelle in regards to the fund raising. Kate is a grant
writer if we knew of grant/s that we had available then she could write them.
Discuss with Nigel in regards to what grants. Landen says that getting grants gives
us a logistic nightmare in some ways if we do it on our own. Better to apply for
them thru the city or the county. We do not have a balance sheet and that is
something that could be needed. And could just go back to when we create a non
profit. Should we discuss doing a balance sheet? The only asset that we have is
really just cash mostly. We have insurance and filing fees and little fees. Should



look at least slowly trying to build it and have in place. We only own baskets that
is really all that we own.

- Open discussion:

- Jessi to discuss with Mac and Aubrie in regards to what memorial thing
they would be like, if anything for Holden. We would be willing as club to pay to
get bench with name on in Palisade.



